

President's Piece

The rain stopped long enough to get some tasks completed at our 3rd working bee. After failing our council pool inspection it was good to see a 1.2m clearance re-established so we don't



get told to empty the pool just when the new cover arrives and hopefully the sun to accompany it. A quote for a cover for the hot tub is under way and then we can warm it up.

Steve S is now the club 'social' go to person - see below for details on how to contact him and tell him your ideas for fun.

We are very pleased to announce that Steve and Toni will be our custodians this summer, starting mid-December. It's a relief to know we will have competent and welcoming members to meet and greet, and keep the place shipshape. Perry will continue the Sunday cleaning role.

Please remember to do your bit too and consider coming to the next working bee on 25 September and enjoy the Italian night before. If you can't make that date we can let you know jobs you could do when you're free.

Ngā mihi

Robyn

Please take care when parking

Our grounds are quite sodden after so much rain, where possible park on hard stand areas, not blocking anyone in or out.

UPCOMING EVENTS

September

Fri 16 th	Takeaway Friday Orders in by 6pm	
Sun 18 th	11am Committee Meeting All members welcome to attend	
Sat 24 th	1:30pm Festival Planning Meeting NB earlier time	
Sat 24 th	3pm Pasta & sauce making 6pm 'A Taste of Italy' Dinner Quiz Night	
Sun 25 th	9am Working Bee Lunch provided	

October

Fri 14 th	Takeaway Friday Orders in by 6pm
Sun 16 th	11am Committee Meeting All members welcome to attend
Sat 22 nd	Labour Weekend Nude Gardening Day
Sun 23 rd	10am Festival building & painting
Sun 23 rd	3pm First Afternoon tea of the season
Sat 29 th	2pm Festival Planning Meeting

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds



The purpose of the welfare officer is to reach out to club members to offer informal and confidential support in any area of their lives including but not limited to:

- Health and wellbeing
- Mental health support
- Harassment
- Disputes.

The role IS:

- Informal
- Confidential

The role DOES NOT:

- · Report back to the committee
- · Record anything discussed
- Offer legal or medical advice.

Referrals can be made by any club member for yourself or someone else and is facilitated by an independent club member who is not on the committee.

Contact <u>welfare@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz</u> or text Ph 021 223 6595.



If you're one of those lucky high-users keen to make the most of the club and think you might be reaching the 100 day limit, we have some calendars available for you to self-record how often you stay. The 100 day club rule is mostly about ensuring people do not permanently live on site.

The committee will happily discuss approving extra nights for a fee and if you are required to do a key activity for the club can often waiver that too. You can find calendars at the hall cubbyhole desk.



Provisional to full membership

Kieron M Nick & Lois Miles & Emma Joel A

We hope you continue to have an enjoyable time at our club.

Next Working Bee

Sunday 25 September

Starting @ 9am

Lunch provided

Many indoor and outdoor jobs in preparation for the Festival

Fingers crossed for dry weather

A Taste of Italy & Quiz Night

Saturday 24 September 2022

\$30/adult; Kids 5 - 16 \$1/year of age



3:00pm Pasta and sauce making

Join in and have fun making pasta and sauce

5:30pm Happy Hour

6:00pm Anti pasta

6:30pm First round of Quiz



Dress in green, white or red



RSVP by Tuesday 20 September at the latest

email: dinner@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

or phone/text June: 027 233 9904

Please indicate if you wish to take part in the pasta and sauce making, Grazie

Pay your \$30 online to WNC Account number: 02-0500-0465779-000 Add your name and "Italian"

Licenced Bar operating

Saturday 24 September 2022

Please let Ken know if there is anything special you would like the bar to stock.

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds



Steve S has kindly volunteered to take on the Social role for the club. Steve sees this role as the first port of call for the booking of all functions to be held inside the club grounds/hall etc. In addition to keep a smooth continuation of the already programmed Festival activities through the December/January period.

Steve is very passionate about social events within the club and with this new role hopes to create a vibrant and variable social calendar for members.

If you have ideas for functions and activities, please contact Steve on 027 257 5020 or email: steviess69@hotmail.com

Labour Weekend

SATURDAY 22 OCTOBER

Nude gardening day

Join us in the garden

- planting the first of our vibrant plants in preparation for the Festival
- planting up tins for the Festival

This year's National Gardening Week is all about finding out how healthy our soil is. Burying 100% cotton underwear for a couple of months is an easy and effective way of measuring soil health. The more threadbare the undies, the more micro-organisms in the soil meaning the healthier the soil.

June will unveil the undies she buried in August and see how healthy our soil is.



SUNDAY 23 OCTOBER

A focus on getting ready for the Festival

Painting props, veggie cart, Building fun fair stands

Afternoon tea @ 3pm

More information in the October newsletter

A prestigious club with modern facilities and beautiful grounds

4 months to go and counting





Festival Update

- Marketing advertised in the Australian Tan magazine including a spotlight on our club
- Seeking red, white and black paint for the veggie cart and fun fair stands
- There are many ways in which you can help at the festival rosters are in a white ring binder on the small table by the information centre in the hall — sports, morning and afternoon teas, shop, bar, meet and greet on arrival
- ◆ Off-site activities: we will be offering: 3 Jan Martinborough Wine tour; Nude tramp; Cycling;
 4 Jan Horse trekking in the Wairarapa spoilt for choice
- Come and join us over Labour Weekend, painting props, planting, building fun fair stands
- All members of WNC are welcome to be on site and continue to make use of our normal facilities, pool, BBQ bar and BYO BBQ etc, during festival week but if you have not registered for the festival you will not be able to take part in any of the festival activities. Below are options to pay for single day/evening festival function attendance.
- But it's going to be a great week so register now for the whole time.

28 Dec	Opening Ceremony	Free
28 Dec	Wine and Cheese	\$25
29 Dec	A Night at the Races	\$20
30 Dec	Cirque Te Marua, Catered Dinner	\$35
31 Dec	New Years Eve Mardi Gras	\$20
1 Jan	Movie Night	\$5
2 Jan	Catered Breakfast	\$20
2 Jan	Variety Show/Percy Cousins Trust Auction	\$20



"Redeem your points here"

Do you have Airpoints, Hot points, Fly-buy points accumulating and don't need another popcorn maker or beach towel set! There are lots of ways you can help the club without picking up a shovel at a working bee.

We'd like to purchase some good raffle prizes for the summer plus a few extra kitchen items. If you can support us in this way by putting your points to good use please let a member of the committee know.

A prestigious club with

modern facilities and beautiful grounds

Please think twice before you sauna or spa alone

Look out for signs such as dizziness, light headedness, and headaches, as they might be signs that you are dehydrated or overheating.

Always make sure you have water on hand to hydrate.

If you're solo, ask someone to join you or check on you at a set interval.



Caravan for Sale

Situated on Park Lane. Please contact Richard 027 325 0037 for further information.





Secretary

Streamside Garden Planting

The Garden Group is seeking small ground ferns and a dragons gold kowhai for planting in the newly cleared area below the swimming pool. All donations gratefully received by June.

Talk a walk along the track, it's looking amazing.

secretary@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz



WNC EXECUTIVE COMMITTE

President president@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Treasurer treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Membership membership@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Newsletter news@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Reservations reservations@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Club mobile phone 027 330 6212

Website: www.wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Wellington-Naturist-Club-117328105044719/



Wellington Naturist Club Molloys Road, Te Marua, Upper Hutt, Wellington 5018

Wednesday 28 December 2022 – Tuesday 3 January 2023

(NZNF Delegates Morning Wed 28 December 2022)

W: wellingtonnaturists.co.nz | T: 027 330 6212 | E: Treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz

